





"Nicole Palmenta was abandoned by her father at age 5. By the time she was 19, she was a runaway, abused by both men and women, and an addict. By age 21, she was dead. Nicole was my birth mother."

"This is a generational issue. By supporting Nicole's Place, you're helping future Nicoles and their children. I was adopted when I was 10 days old, and many babies won't have the same chance

that I had. They deserve a chance, and so do their mothers," says Porter.

Here's one more number for you to consider: One. One life rescued means one less traumatized minor and one more person who can help rescue someone else.

To learn more, please visit theaustin 20.org.



Please follow us on Facebook at @RobRoy-

HOA. We will continue to send once/month emails but Facebook is easy and fast. We will also use a Rob Roy only NextDoor alert if we ever have an emergency. Some neighbors have asked about using LinkedIn, mailing a monthly letter/newsletter or other communications methods and we say - Yes, all ideas are welcome! But, this will require someone volunteer to do it! Many hands make light work - so, please consider volunteering if you are interested in better neighborhood communication.

Mark Your Calendar - Coming Up!

Rob Roy Halloween Festivities are coming up! The Rob Roy neighborhood party will be held October 31, 5-8 pm, at the end of Cousteau. Rain location: Shiflet's garage (thank you – as always!). Please watch for emails/Facebook posts and signs for more info. All ages welcome! We will have snacks, bouncy houses, games, prizes, and lots of costume fun! Please volunteer to help by emailingcharlotte@ robroyhoa.com. We need help with decorating, set up, tear down, and rounding up the games and fun! Parents with young families – please consider taking the lead on this fun event!

Ho! Ho! Who wants to serve on the neighbor-

hood holiday committee?! We will work with our lighting and decor company to design the entrances to the neighborhood for the holidays and work with the social committee to plan the adult holiday social event. Please emailjennifer@robroyhoa.com. Decor committee will meet by Oct. 1, so please email soon!

Reminder – the Rob Roy Board meets the last Monday of every month at the Greek Orthodox Church at 6:30 pm. All neighbors are welcome and encouraged to attend!

Safety Update

Many mailboxes need illumination – we have no streetlights and dark, curvy roads. Please check to be sure your mailbox is illuminated. Spectrum will send a note to all who need to replace bulbs or need a light source.

Reminders!

School is back! – reminder to please **Slow Down** and watch for kiddos and school buses.

Please mow your entire lot – many of us have large lots – don't forget to keep your entire lot mowed and trimmed!

Please keep an eye out for neighbors walking and our precious pets. Thank you!

Happy fall!

12 Rob Roy Living • October 2019